Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: school fines
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am looking to try to find out some pieces of information around the financial charges enforced by my child's school, during the period of 2020-2021. 

1. I would like to know how many people have had a late fee for picking up their children after their designated finish time. 

2. I would also like to know, of that amount, what percentage of families charged by the school were in receipt of free school meals and pupil premium payments. 

3. As stated by the school in their charges policy, money received from late collection fees are used to pay staff at the school for extra hours worked. Am I able to see proof of this. 

4. I would like to know on how many occasions, where late fees have been issued, teachers were then late for meetings. 

5. I would like to know how many late collection fees were issued during the period of coronavirus, were their child's collection time had been changed to stagger the traffic of children leaving school and parents at school gates.
Answer:
The information requested is not held by the Local Authority. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Please note that schools are classed a separate public authorities under the Act and as charging of this type is something decided on by a school governing board, and not the Council, you need to put your enquiry directly to the individual school concerned.
A list of Leicester City schools and their contact details can be found at:

Find schools in your catchment area (leicester.gov.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
